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OFFICIAL 

 
17 March 2025 
 

Approved temporary variation for heavy vehicles due to M1 Pacific Motorway Maintenance Closure 

 
Dear Permit holder, 
 
This letter is to inform you under section 177 of the Heavy Vehicle National Law, the National Heavy Vehicle 
Regulator (NHVR) in consultation with Transport for New South Wales (TfNSW) will be temporarily amending 
access for certain heavy vehicles due to works being completed on the M1 Pacific Motorway between Hunter 
Expressway and John Renshaw Drive.  
 
The closure is planned to be in effect between 7.30pm and 4.30am on the following days: 
 
Northbound 

• Monday 17 March 

• Tuesday 18 March 
 
Southbound 

• Wednesday 19 March 

• Thursday 20 March 
 
The detour for the closure is via Hunter Expressway & John Renshaw Drive and is applicable to all current 
permits with access that includes M1 Pacific Motorway between Hunter Expressway and John Renshaw Drive.  
 

Approved Alternate Route (Route ID: 2LS73-1 v1) 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.nhvr.gov.au/


 

www.nhvr.gov.au  |  PO Box 492 Fortitude Valley QLD 4006 ABN 48 557 596 718 

OFFICIAL 

Variation letter conditions  

• All existing permit conditions must be adhered to whilst utilising this approved alternative route. 

• Operators are responsible for ensuring the relevant third-party approvals are obtained for the 
alternate route prior to travel (if applicable). 

• The use of the detour and the variation is only applicable during the planned period of the closure on 
M1 Pacific Motorway. 

 
A copy of this letter must be carried along with the permit and produced to an authorised officer upon request. 
For more information on the current restrictions please visit https://www.livetraffic.com/ 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Rochelle Matthews 
Manager Access 
National Heavy Vehicle Regulator 

http://www.nhvr.gov.au/
https://www.livetraffic.com/

